
December 17, 2015 

The Honorable City Council 
133 Wi l l i am Street 
New Bedford, M A 02740 

Dear Honorable Members o f the City Council: 

The Committee on Ordinance at a Meeting held on Monday, December 14, 2015, held a Public 
Hearing, on a Written Motion, Councillor Alves, requesting, that the lot on Oakdale Street, 
identified on Assessor's Map 74, Lot 95 be rezoned from RESIDENCE A to RESIDENCE B. 
( R e f d I0/22//15, duly advertised in the Standard-Times on Tuesday, December I , 2015 and 
Tuesday, December 8, 2015) and a Communication, Acting City Planner Jennifer Clarke to 
Councillor Steven Martins, Chairman, Committee on Ordinances, notifying that the Planning 
Board held a public hearing on December 9, 2015 to discuss the proposed rezoning request for 
the rezoning o f a lot on Oakdale Street indentified as being Map 74 Lot 95 from Residence A 
( R A ) zone to Residence B (RB) zone. A motion was made to recommend that the City Council 
deny the rezoning o f the Oakdale Street lot and therefore the Planning Board voted to send an 
UNFAVORABLE RECOMMENDATION to the Ordinance Committee. (Refd 10/22/15) 

On motion by Councillor Alves and seconded by Councillor Gomes, the Committee V O T E D : To 
Recommend that City Council take "No Further Act ion" on the Written Motion by Councillor 
Alves requesting that the lot on Oakdale Street, identified on Assessor's Map 74, Lot 95 be 
rezoned from RESIDENCE A to RESIDENCE B, as Councillor Alves WITHDREW his motion. 
This motion passed on a voice vote. 

IN C O M M I T T E E ON ORDINANCES, 

Councillor Steven Martins, Chairman 
S M : dmb 


